Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in 
Brook Village Hall Meeting Room on Thursday, 18th February 2016

Present			John Tomkins (Chair)				Simon Betty
Alison Finn					Janet Jessop					Janet Medhurst					Larry Linin

There were 3 members of public in attendance				
										To be actioned by
	The meeting started at 7.00pm

	

	No apologies for absence had been received.

	

	Declaration of interest in items on the agenda
There were no declarations of interest.

	

	Minutes of the Meeting on 21st January 2016 were approved as a true record.

	

	Matters Arising from the Minutes
The Clerk had created and photocopied a letter for residents informing them of the Caretaker Scheme and the village clean up on 5th March, these had been delivered to all houses.
 
	



	Finances
The Financial Statement was circulated and a budget against expenditure was also circulated.
A cheque was signed for Brook School for £100.
 
	

	Playground
The only remedial work required is the signs on the gate have sharp edges protruding, the sharp edges have been taped over.  The grass can be cut in the play area, litter through the village picked up and the cleaning off of the algae from the adult exercise equipment at the Village Tidy in March.

The signs have been delivered and need putting up regarding fly tipping and dog waste.

Cllr Betty took on the checking of the play area for the next month.

	

All


LL/JT

	Caretaker Scheme
A caretaker has been appointed and will begin work on 18th March.  He is an ex-cattle farmer called Paul, he will shadow the Wittersham Caretaker for a few days and undertake his safety training prior to being out on the road.  The equipment has all been ordered and all of the equipment will be stored at the Honest Miller for the time being.  The barn will be made safe and secure.  The increase to the premium of the honest Miller’s contents insurance was discussed.  Cllr Tomkins will check this with Michael Hinchliffe.  The precept has been raised for this.

	




JT


	Village Tidy
The Village Tidy will take place on 5th March at 10am.  The Clerk will collect litter pickers etc.  Cllr Tomkins will provide black sacks.

	
TB/JT

	Planning Applications
Planning Application:  16/00203/AS 
Site Address:  Trenance, Stonebridge, Brook, Ashford, Kent, TN25 5PJ  
Description:   To remove existing extension and replace with a PVCu conservatory to the rear of the property 

No Objections


Planning Application:  16/00084
Site Address:  Kimberley, Spelders Hill, Brook, Ashford, Kent, TN25 5PB
Description: Rear and front extension with loft conversion 

No Objections

	

	Correspondence
The Clerk had circulated all correspondence.  
The beacon lighting for the Queen’s Birthday was discussed.  The Honest Miller is happy to undertake the celebrations but the Clerk also highlighted the plans for Street Parties on 12th June.  Cllr Tomkins to check with the Honest Miller prior to them going ahead with the celebrations on 21st April.

	


JT

	Public Participation
One of the members of public wished to discuss the Wye and Brook India Trust.
Originally the Wye and Brook India Trust was set up by David Marriott.  The Trust has assisted the setting up of 2 schools for the very poor children in Delhi.  The trust sponsored children to go to school.  The trustee relationship with Brook has been a little tenuous until recently.  Brook Parochial Church Council has agreed to sponsor 2 children per year.  Brook School have also become involved quite recently and they are making a DVD about a day in the life of Brook School, a copy of which will be taken out to Delhi by Rev Linda Cross.  In order to make the DVD, the school have engaged the help of Jasper Bouverie who works making community and local films and the creation of the DVD has, therefore, a budget of £500.  Brook PCC has offered £150 by way of assistance, Can Brook Parish Council help with this too? 
The Parish Council agreed to give £100 to the School in line with it’s the budgeted figures.

Cllr Betty explained to the public the Emergency Plan and it is hoped that Rev. Cross will be able to highlight any vulnerable people.

	



	Any Other Business
Cllr Finn asked about Mr Simmonds potential application that is currently an Atcost barn.  It was suggested that Mr Simmonds seek advice under the permitted development rights for the barn.  Mr Simmonds could apply for a pre-application.
In principle the Parish Council would not object to development of this site.

The pre-application for an additional wood framed extension for Downsway was circulated for information.  Again, the Parish Council would have no objections to this application.

	





	The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 17th March 2016, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 7 March, please.  

	All


	There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.00 PM.
	



